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Excellencies, Dear Friends,

The extremely cruel terrorist group seized a vast territory, has sophisticated weapons and is committing terrible crimes against humanity. The situation is grave and we must face it.

I am really honored to be today in Paris, at the conference which may substantially influence the future of Iraq and of the entire Middle East region. 

I would like thank to the French President Hollande and our French friends for organizing this important meeting. We have to elaborate a new comprehensive strategy and we also appreciate President Obama´s proposal outlined in his recent speech. 

The main field where the battle will be fought will be in Iraq. 

We welcome the formation of Prime Minister Haidar Al Abadi´s new Iraqi government. We appreciate that its composition reflects all components of Iraqi society.  We believe that it will continue to act in the spirit of unity and cooperation of all its members as a prerequisite for the construction of a stable, prosperous and democratic Iraq. We wish the new Iraqi government success in its demanding task and are ready to offer every help. 

We will need a broader international alliance. We need a coordinated effective approach. Let us work on that.

The Czech Republic has traditionally close relations with Iraq and we cannot stand in the sidelines when our friends are in danger. 

The Czech Republic will provide various kinds of weaponry to the Iraqi army including L-159 fighter jets. The Czech Government has already approved a gift of approximately 500 tons of ammunition for the Kurdish regional government which will be delivered in coordination with the Canadian Air Force.  

We are prepared to offer the training of civil defense forces and integrated rescue system in Iraqi Kurdistan and are looking for further ways how to improve the ability of Iraqi security forces and to support the democratic process.

The humanitarian situation in the region is tragic. Several millions of people are displaced because of the conflict in Syria and Iraq. We appreciate the efforts done by our friends from Jordan and Lebanon to shelter those victims. With each new attack of Daesh we are witness to new waves of refugees. We have contributed more than 1,5 mil. USD in humanitarian aid to alleviate the suffering of the victims of Syrian conflict. We have financially supported the activities of International Organization for Migration and UNICEF which are taking care of the refugees in northern Iraq.

Excellencies, Ladies and gentlemen, 

Today, we have gathered to find a way to help our Iraqi friends, but also to face the mortal danger that Daesh and affiliated groups pose to our security and to our freedom. 

We can only be successful if we work together regardless of our political and religious convictions. However grave the current situation in Iraq and Syria may seem, if we start an effective cooperation and we stay united, we can succeed.

Thank you for your attention.

